
 

 

 The Nottinghamshire County Council (Bonner Hill, Calverton and Foxwood 
Lane, Woodborough) (50 M.P.H. Speed Limit)  

Order 2021 (7237) 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Nottinghamshire County Council proposes to make an Order under 
the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended, the effects of which will be to roads in Calverton and 
Woodborough in the Borough of Gedling:- 
 
No person shall drive any vehicle at a speed exceeding 50 miles per hour on the following lengths of 
road:- 
Bonner Hill and Foxwood Lane 
 
1. from a point 107 metres south of its junction with Church Meadow  (Calverton) in southerly and then 
 a south-easterly direction to a point 236 metres north-west of its junction with Bank Hill 
 (Woodborough). 
 
As a result of the impact of COVID-19 and in accordance with Public Health England’s advice 
on social distancing and avoiding non-essential trips, public buildings such as County Hall and  
libraries are closed or if reopened will have restrictions in place.  
 
In order to make relevant documents available for inspection they can either be: 
 
(a) Viewed online by visiting the County Council’s website (consult.nottinghamshire.gov.uk) 
 
(b) By writing to the address below or by emailing tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk  to request a 
 copy and one will be sent out either via email or post if address provided. 
 
The proposed 50mph speed limit is intended to reduce the speed of traffic to reflect the bendy and hilly 
nature of the road. The lower speed limit will help make the road safer for cyclists, horse riders and 
pedestrians. Reduced traffic speeds will give more time for drivers to react to vehicles turning onto or off 
Bonner Hill or Foxwood Lane. 
 
The Written objections (stating grounds and quoting ref. 7237) must be received by me by the  
6th day of April 2021. 
 
Improvements Manager 
Via East Midlands Ltd 
Major Projects and Improvements 
Bilsthorpe Depot 
Bilsthorpe Business Park 
Bilsthorpe 
Nottinghamshire 
NG22 8ST  
or by e-mailing TMconsultation@viaem.co.uk  


